
 

 

March 12, 2020 

Dear Parents, 

We wanted to again update you regarding how the COVID-19 virus is affecting the JSerra campus and 

school operations. Certainly, you are aware that many schools and universities have made the difficult 

decision to suspend on-campus (“brick and mortar”) learning and replace it with online education. We 

have also decided this to be the responsible course of action for JSerra, and, accordingly, we will be 

moving to an online educational program beginning on Monday, March 23 and will suspend brick and 

mortar classes through the end of Easter Break. In terms of next week, classes will take place Monday 

through Wednesday. However, we are using next Thursday and Friday as in-service days for faculty to 

ensure they are fully prepared to teach in an online context. So, to be clear, there will be no school for 

students next Thursday (3/19) and Friday (3/20) and online learning will start March 23.  We realize 

there may be some parents who wish to keep their children at home sooner than next Thursday. We 

understand that and support parents in this regard. However, we believe it is important to demonstrate 

to students that we should try to live as normally as possible, and thus we would hope students are in 

school next week through Wednesday. 

We hope, and are planning, to resume normal school operations and all brick and mortar classes on 

April 20. Obviously, whether we can adhere to an April 20 resumption is dependent upon a number of 

factors, all of which are largely still in flux. If we need to extend online education beyond April 20, we 

will communicate with you in advance. 

While we are confident online education will help teachers and students stay on track with JSerra’s 

curricular objectives, we of course would prefer to hold brick and mortar classes. With a scheduled 

closure of March 23 to April 20, students will miss 13 days of in-person instruction. Today, we used the 

Lion Report to explain academic expectations of students in an online format. Today’s emailed Lion 

Lowdown includes a link to what was shown to students. We encourage all parents to watch it. 

This being said, there will be some on campus modifications next week in our attempt to support the 

larger society’s goal to “flatten the curve” of the spread of the virus. Yesterday, our governor asked that 

events gathering more than 250 people be cancelled. In support of this, we are enacting the following 

next week: 

• We are cancelling break during the school day. Thus, school will be approximately 15 minutes 

shorter Monday, Tuesday, and Wednesday of next week. School will end at 2:20 PM. We will 

allow students the ability to have a snack in their 3rd period classes each of these days. 

 

 

 



 
 

• There will be no block days and thus no all-school Mass next week. 

• We are closing the Bistro. Students should plan to pack a lunch next week. 

• We are closing the weight room as of Monday. 

Some school events will either be cancelled or suspended. We will send updates on those in the next 

days. We can say with certainty that we are cancelling the Incoming Student Night next Thursday for 

new students (Class of 2024), and the spring musical will almost certainly be postponed to another date. 

Other events are still scheduled to take place. Specifically, for now, the senior Kairos which is slated to 

begin on Tuesday, will still occur. Also, for now, athletic practices and games will proceed as scheduled. 

However, there may be restrictions for attendance at athletic events. Trinity League school principals 

are meeting on Monday to determine what these may be. We will communicate that decision as soon as 

possible. Obviously, the fluid nature of this situation might mean that events we plan to hold will get 

postponed or cancelled. We also understand that some parents may desire to restrict the participation 

of their children in extracurricular activities in the short-term. We support that as well. 

The school facility will likely remain open during the period of having no classes, though that may 

change. We will of course inform you if we need to physically close the campus at any time during the 

next four weeks.  

As in other situations of high stress, there are a lot of rumors and unnecessary sources of fear that arise. 

Let us dispel some of them as they relate to JSerra. We have had no one in our school community (staff 

member or student) test positive for COVID-19. Our decision to move classes online is solely a function 

of our trying to be a socially responsible institution as our country tackles a significant health care issue. 

And we do so balancing the educational needs of your sons and daughters.  

We fully understand the decision to move online will present challenges for some families. We know 

there are those for whom childcare will be an issue. We know most, if not virtually all, students learn 

best in a brick and mortar context. As we told the students today, we are in unchartered waters and 

there is no road map for us to follow. We are striving to be as prudent as possible in dealing with this 

crisis. We appreciate everyone’s flexibility and understanding as we navigate these issues together as a 

community. 

Lastly, it is almost cliché to ask for prayers during challenging times, but we sincerely hope that this 

event serves as a catalyst for families to come together and elevate their hearts and minds to God. Pray 

for those grieving. Pray for those who need healing. Pray for the researchers working on vaccines.  Pray 

for our health care providers. And pray for our leaders as they develop policies to combat this virus. We 

also ask for prayers for our JSerra community. Many of you have reached out with deep concerns for 

your children. We share them. We remain committed to doing what is best for them in these difficult 

moments. 

Most sincerely, 

 

Rich Meyer   Eric Stroupe 

President   Principal 


